
What a great time we had on Thursday celebrating 
and remembering VE day. Thank you to everyone 
who made the day special and happen. The day be-
gan with a whole school assembly led by Mrs Bright 
and Reverend Sue. The children enjoyed completing 
a number of activities throughout the day which in-
cluded decorating medals, making medals from clay 
and writing poetry. 
We were so lucky with the weather and what a de-
light to see the children enjoying their lunch outside 
with their friends whilst tapping and singing away 

to the music. Thank 
you to Jean from Sil-
vanna Court for com-
ing along and sharing 
our celebrations.  
Thank you to Mr Swan-
som, the kitchen, the 
office and the midday 
team for all their 
efforts.  
Thank you to FAPS for 
funding the special 
commemorative badg-
es.  

Next week we will be on:  

 



 

This week, we have had the pleasure of working with John Willis from 

https://www.power2inspire.org.uk/ Tuesday was the turn of KS2 and 

Wednesday KS1. John, the founder of the charity, was born without fully 

formed arms and legs. John delivered an assembly where he shared key 

parts of his life achievements and spoke to the children about how he has 

made adaptions so that he can still achieve in sport and every day life from 

drawing art work, learning to drive a car, learning to swim and taking part in 

many sporting events. Lots of children enjoyed sharing with John that they 

had seen him on Ant and Dec’s Saturday night takeaway! 

John shared with the chil-

dren three main things 

that he wanted the chil-

dren to remember: 

I can’t do it yet! 

Practice makes progress 

Never give up 

https://www.power2inspire.org.uk/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR7LPF6d56GeALsjUxWiItoDG3cltfGtWKY4SzbupMLSDWbclB4f7mDa7M33lw_aem_e3l5y7fRbnqvrmABbqr8qQ


Well done to Francis and Grayson for their achievements in Krav and swimming 



On 6th June, FAPS will be organising something special to help you and your children cele-
brate Father's Day. 
 
Gifts cost £5 each, and could be for Fathers, Grandfathers, Stepfathers or anyone else 
you'd like to celebrate! 
 
If you would like your child to participate, please use our online booking system at 
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/faps-abacus - the sale will be open 
from 2nd May and will close on 16th May – this is a short half term, 
so please don’t delay - no further orders or amendments will be 
possible after this date. 
 

If your child needs any extra assistance with events outside of their usual routine, please let us know 
by emailing faps@abacus.essex.sch.uk 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/faps-abacus


 

Summer Bounce– If you would be happy to have a Temme English 

sign to advertise this event please contact FAPS. 





10% discount code  Code = MYCSS10%    Expires = 31/05/2025 


